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	Return to School Primaries 1 – 3
We are looking forward to welcoming our primary 1 -3 children back to school next week. It is very important for those who are fortunate in returning to school to remember that our actions over the coming weeks will influence when our primary 4 – 7 children are able to return to school. 
We appreciate that due to the age of the children returning they require to be dropped off and collected by a parent or carer. However adhering to the guidelines below will protect everyone and help us to facilitate the full return to school for all pupils.

· Only one adult brings a child or family of children to school.

· Parents and carers who bring their child/children to school should wear a face covering and socially distance from each other while in the school playground.

· Parents and carers do not approach teaching or support staff. If there is an issue you require to speak to a member of staff about, please contact the school office, or email the class teacher, Mrs Gardyne or Mrs Bannigan.

· Children should come into the school playground just prior to the start of their school day, they should go straight to their line.

· If your child is able to go and stand in line independently then they should do so, and the accompanying adult should leave the playground immediately.

· At the end of the day we would ask that Primary 1 and 2 parents and carers collect their child/children and leave the playground as quickly as possible. Children should not play on any of the play equipment in the playground at this time. 

· Children who attend the hub are older so we would ask these parents and carers to consider organising a designated point away from the school to collect their child, or, if suitable, to allow their child to walk home.
· Thank you with for your ongoing support and co-operation. 
Primary 4 - 7

We understand and share the disappointment of our children and families in primaries 4 – 7 who will continue to engage in remote learning. We hope that you will be able to return to school in the coming weeks and this is why those who are returning will ensure that they follow all the guidance to keep each other safe and hopefully ensure that we can see you again soon. We must remind families that the school hub is only open for key worker children and we can only accommodate those children of key workers where parents cannot work from home. If either parent is working from home, or on leave days, then the child should not attend the school hub.
Primary 7 Leavers
The Primary 7 Leavers event will take place on Thursday 24th June, this is the day before we stop for the Summer break. The date is so close to the end of term for two reasons,
· The sacrament of Confirmation will also take place during June and we want children and families to have time to celebrate and appreciate these two special occasions. 

· We are hopeful that by waiting until the end of June restrictions will have eased, however we know that this is not guaranteed.

We have provisionally booked Ingliston for this event however as we do not know which restrictions may be in place by the end of June we have also booked a school let for this evening so that if the event cannot take place at Ingliston we can still hold it within the school. 

The total cost per child for the event will be £35 and this should be paid by the 1st of June. Details on how this should be paid will be clarified in the coming weeks.

Marching through March

During March we will be holding a school virtual pilgrimage where children and families can take part in a virtual march from St John Bosco primary to the location of their child’s school house group; Becchi, Chieri, Valdocco or Turin. We are aware that the distances may vary however we will adapt the challenge to reflect this. Children will be able to collect house points for each section of the pilgrimage completed. More detail on the Marching through March virtual pilgrimage will be shared next week on our google classrooms and school app.

Virtual Pilgrimage to Calvary

Catholic Erskine are also completing a virtual pilgrimage and have asked us to share the details of this with you.                                                                                                         “We have plotted a route from St. Mirin’s Cathedral to Canterbury then follow the old pilgrim path to Rome (Via Francigena) with some variations.  We travel through Albania, Macedonia, Bulgaria, Turkey, Syria and Israel to reach Jerusalem and the Church of the Holy Sepulchre.  

The journey is almost 3700 miles, please share your mileage from daily walks or activity with us.  Perhaps we can walk and pray together - virtually and safely.”
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=DQSIkWdsW0yxEjajBLZtrQAAAAAAAAAAAANAAR54LZBUMUFWN04xR1NSV0lEMDJJVEk0OExNRldRWi4u
If are unable to walk with us, perhaps you can ‘sponsor’ us by giving a donation to SCIAF.

https://www.sciaf.org.uk/
Take care and stay safe,
Lynsey Gardyne Head Teacher
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